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February 21, 2023 
 
Dear Governor Parson and Paula Nickelson, Acting Director of the Missouri Department of 
Health and Senior Services: 
 
The ongoing release of emerging data from experts in the medical field regarding the harmful 
and often deadly side effects related to COVID-19 shots and boosters is of immediate concern to 
Missourians as a matter of health and safety. In particular, the impact that these initial shots and 
boosters have on young adults and children is of particular concern.  As the Governor of Missouri 
and as the Acting Director of Health, this health concern falls under your oversight. 
 
Freedom Principle MO is calling on you and your offices to immediately halt all COVID-19 
vaccinations and boosters until a fully independent, scientific investigation of the COVID-19 
vaccines and boosters can be conducted to evaluate their efficacy in treating and preventing the 
transmission of the COVID-19 virus, based on the following evidence:  
 

• Professor Retsef Levi, the renowned MIT professor, and Drug Safety Analytics Specialist is 
calling for the immediate suspension of COVID mRNA vaccines.  On January 30, 2023, 
Professor Levi stated that the pharmaceutical companies “completely failed to fulfill any 
of their advertised promise regarding efficacy. And more importantly, they should stop 
because of the mounting and indisputable evidence that they cause an unprecedented 
level of harm, including the death of young people and children.” 

 
• In an article published on January 19, 2023, The Epoch Times reported that the Center for 

Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) omitted serious adverse effects like heart 
inflammation on post-vaccination surveys even though they knew the issues could be 
linked to the COVID-19 vaccinations. The Informed Consent Action Network (ICAN), a 
nonprofit that seeks transparency around health information, reported the CDC omitted 
from its V-Safe system, symptoms like “myocarditis, stroke, death, and a “prescribed 
medical conditions.” 

 
• During a COVID-19 EU hearing held on October 10, 2022, Janine Small, Pfizer’s president 

of International Development Markets, testified that the Pfizer vaccine had never been 
tested on its ability to prevent virus transmission.  

 
 
 
 



With these stunning admissions, it is imperative for you and the Acting Director to take 
immediate action to help protect Missourians.  
 
Further, thousands of Missourians were unconstitutionally forced to get the one or two-phase 
shots and subsequent boosters, not by choice, but under the threat of losing their job and not 
being allowed to attend school. Others were essentially coerced into getting the vaccine, 
thinking it would prevent the spread of the infection.  As a result, many of these individuals have 
suffered side effects, long-term injuries, and even death as the result of these experimental 
shots.   
 
As a matter of public safety and constitutional integrity, Freedom Principle MO is asking you to 
issue an immediate Executive Order prohibiting any employer, including healthcare, or education 
facilities from requiring the COVID-19 vaccination as a condition of employment, promotion, or 
attendance until the legislature can address this issue legislatively and as per the following 
evidence of wrongdoing: 
 

• The U.S. government’s Vaccine Adverse Events Reporting System (VAERS) reports 30,00 
deaths and over 50,000 permanent disabilities related to the vaccine worldwide 
(Research Study: “Serious Adverse Events of Special Interest Following mRNA Vaccination 
in Randomized Trials,” published by the Social Science Research Network).  Of these 
worldwide statistics, the VAERS reports the following data in the United States regarding 
adverse effects of the COVID shot as of January 20, 2023: 

o 16,537 Deaths 
o 74,750 Hospitalizations 
o 110,998 Urgent Care Visits 
o 2,423 Reports of Anaphylaxis Reactions 
o 6,051 Reported cases of Bell’s Palsy 

 
In addition, the VAERS also reports the side effects that are impacting Missourians and 
Americans: 

o 1,992 Miscarriages 
o 7,410 Heart Attacks 
o 4,820 Cases of Myocarditis/Pericarditis 
o 16,073 Permanently Disabled 

 
• “Pfizer and Moderna mRNA COVID-19 vaccines were associated with an increased risk of 

serious adverse events of special interest, with an absolute risk increase of 10.1 and 15.1 
per 10,000 vaccinated” (Research Study: “Serious Adverse Events of Special Interest 
Following mRNA Vaccination in Randomized Trials,” published by the Social Science 
Research Network).  The adverse effects cited in the study include Sudden Adult Death 
Syndrome (SADD), myocarditis, pulmonary embolism, blood clots, and immune system 
failure.  

 



• One in 700 children under the age of five who received the Pfizer mRNA COVID vaccine 
was hospitalized with severe adverse events, and one in every 200 children had 
symptoms that were currently ongoing and thus of unknown significance (“Comparative 
Safety of the BNT162b2 Messenger RNA COVID-19 Vaccine vs Other Approved Vaccines in 
Children Younger Than 5 Years” published in the Journal of The American Medical 
Association). 

 
• In unredacted agreements between Pfizer and the EU, Professor Norman Fenton, 

Professor of Risk Management at Queen Mary University of London, uncovered there are 
four contracts between Pfizer/BioNTech and the Republic of Slovenia that “further 
acknowledges that the long-term effects and efficacy of the Vaccine are not currently 
known.”  

 
• “Pfizer’s Paxlovid COVID-19 can have harmful interactions with common medications 

used to treat cardiovascular disease” (“Drug-Drug Interactions with Nirmatrelvir/Ritonavir 
(Plaxlovid) and Select Cardiovascular Medications” published by the Journal of the 
American College of Cardiology).  According to the study, “Co-administration of NMVr 
with medications commonly used to manage cardiovascular conditions can potentially 
cause significant drug-drug interactions and may lead to severe adverse effects.” 

 
This emergence of actual scientific data evidence disproves the narrative of “safe and effective” 
and has uncovered one of the most appalling crimes against humanity. Missourians and 
Americans have been lied to by the CDC, Pfizer, Dr. Fauci, the Biden Administration, the Federal 
Drug Administration (FDA), the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services (HHS), and the 
media.  That our government and government agencies worked together with Big Pharma and 
Big Tech to deceive the public into taking the COVID-19 shot is enough reason to suspend any 
further implementation of the COVID-19 vaccine distribution.  Given the additional medical 
information and scientific data now emerging regarding the harmful effects of the mRNA vaccine 
and treatments, Missouri should take the bold action of halting the distribution and promotion 
of COVID-19 shots. 
 
Furthermore, the Freedom Principle MO is asking for an investigation, by the Missouri Attorney 
General into consumer fraud and price gauging by Pfizer after it announced a 400% increase in 
the price of their mRNA COVID shot after the CDC panel recommended adding COVID shots to 
children and adolescents’ annual immunization schedule. The pharmaceutical drug 
manufacturers are price gauging consumers as government contracts expire, making the direct 
cost of COVID shot 400% higher ($110 to $130 per dosage).  
 
 
 
 
 
 



In the end, medical fraud has been perpetrated on Missouri citizens.  Missouri public health 
officials should not be promoting any COVID shots or boosters until these treatments can be 
proven to be safe and effective in preventing infection and transmission of the virus by an 
independent lab. Given this shocking fraud against citizens, we are calling on you, Governor 
Parson, and Acting Director Nickelson to step up for Missourians.  
 
Please contact the Freedom Principle MO at 314-402-0655 or by email at 
freedomprinciplestl@protonmail.com if you would like to further discuss how we can work 
together to protect the health and constitutional liberties of all Missourians. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Byron Keelin 
President, Freedom Principle MO  
 
cc:   
Attorney General Andrew Bailey 
Senate President Pro Tem, Caleb Rowden 
Senator Mike Moon – District 29 
Senator Jill Carter – District 32 
Senator Rick Bratton – District 31 
Senator Bill Eigel – District 23 
Speaker of the House, Dean Ploecher 
Representative Bill Hardwick – District 121 
Representative Holly Jones – District 88 
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